
 

September 2006  

Dear Vice Presidents,  

Welcome to the 2006-2007 season, one of new challenges and expectations for 
the club.  

But first a short summary of last season's achievements.  

Sarries were pipped into 3rd place in Somerset 2 on points difference behind Old 
Eds and Somerton, finishing played 10, won 7, lost 3. Captain Tudor Croft 
together with coaches Pete Oliver and Les Garton should be congratulated for 
their efforts in a successful league season.  

In May for the first time in some years we entered a team in the Bath combination 
sevens at Midsomer Norton, reaching the semi-finals, eventually going out to the 
hosts. Ironically the team had to look on as Stotherts went on to win the plate 
final having been knocked out by Sarries at the group stage.  

This season sees Dan Nicholls taking on the Captain's role with coaching duties 
again being shared between Pete and Les. Pre-season training has been 
reasonably well attended with a number of new recruits swelling numbers. Trial 
matches at Combe Down and Old Eds saw players old and new in enthusiastic 
mood.  

The major change this season sees the club transferring to the newly formed 
Dorset and Wilts Division 3 West. The decision to switch was initially to get more 
league games. Since the move, Somerset have also changed their league 
structure but the commitment had already been made to D & W. Dan has 
expressed his confidence that we can be competitive in this league and hopes to 
build on the successes of last year.  



 

A number of social events are soon to be planned including a Vice Presidents' 
Day which will be posted when confirmed.  

Finally, with regard to addresses, post codes etc. I will try to contact all VPs over 
the next month to confirm your details are correct. Anyone wishing to update their 
records can contact me on 01225 425442 or leave an answer phone message.  

Yours faithfully,  

Steve Hiscox.  

Membership and Publicity Secretary.  


